
  

SHOFAR 
September 2019                              Elul-Tishrei, 5779-5780 

 

Torah Portions       September 2019 

 

September 7—7 Elul 

Shoftim (Judges) 

Deuteronomy 16:18—21:9 

Moses reviews the justice system for the Israelites,  explains some 

laws concerning kings, priests, and Levites, and then explains the 

laws of warfare. 

 

September 14—14 Elul 

Ki Teitzei (When You Go Out) 

Moses delivers specific rules about proper family relationships, and 

many aspects of daily living, including justice, family                 

responsibility, work, and sexuality. 

 

 September 21—21 Elul 

Ki Tavo (When You Enter In) 

Moses instructs the Israelites regarding the first fruit offering, then 

goes on to list the rewards of keeping the commandments, and the 

punishments for disobeying them. 

 

September 28—28 Elul 

Nitzavim (You are Standing) 

Moses describes the Covenant between G-d and the Israelites,   

urging the Israelites to uphold the Covenant and honor the Torah so 

that they may be rewarded with life in the Land of Israel. 

 

 

 

FRIDAY NIGHT SERVICES 
 

 
 
 
 

SATURDAY MORNINGS 
 

Torah Study 

Every Saturday 8:45 am  

 Samson Social Hall 
 

Saturday Shabbat Services  

10:00 am in the Chapel 

 

September 7 

September 14 

September 21 

September 28 

Please see inside for schedule of       

High Holy Day services 

September 6 

September 13 

September 20 

September 27 

5:30 PM 

5:30 PM 

5:30 PM 

5:30 PM 

Samson Social Hall 
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Temple Leadership 

 

Bob Glast                        President 

 

Beatrice Eslamboly     Past President  

            

Sanford Friedman                          1st VP 

 

Rosanne Ezer            Treasurer 

 

Fred Fabricant                       Ritual Chair 

 

Bobbie Rosenberg     Recording Secretary 

 

Terrie Turner            Chavurah Chair 

 

Ann Miller         Membership Chair 

 

Micki Greenspan       Ambassador  

 

Nancy Singer           Women of Sinai 

 

Gary Kreger        Brotherhood 

 

Judy Monetathchi        Social Action Chair 

 

Lily Mazet           Parent Teacher Organization 

 

Marvin Paul                                 House & Grounds 

 

Brian Harnik                               Member at Large 

 

 

 

 

 

President’s Circle 

Picce & Bob Glast 

Vernon Kozlen 

Mitzie & Jack Olshansky 

 

 

Patron 

Leslie & Joel Hirschberg 

 

 

Patron Mitzvah 

Marion Cowle 

Sharon & Rod Hill 

Ann & Glynne Miller 

Ruth & Jerry Newman 

Nancy & Arthur Shorr 

Marcia & Rick Stein 

 

 

Single Patron 

Janet Ball 

Sandy Eichberg 

Fred Fabricant 

Lillian Fox 

Sally Frank 

Kathy Kapler 

Gladys Layne 

Reesa Manning 

Alicia Rodriquez 

Nancy Singer 
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2019/5780 HIGH HOLY DAY  

T’FILLAH SCHEDULE 

 

S’LICHOT - Saturday, September 21, 2019   

6:30 p.m.  Dessert Program, Havdalah, and S’lichot T’fillah 

in the Nash Sanctuary 

EREV ROSH HASHANAH – Sunday, September 29, 2019 

7:00 p.m.   T’fillah in the Nash Sanctuary 

 

ROSH HASHANAH FIRST DAY – Monday, September 30, 2019 

10:00 a.m.  Adult T’fillah in the Nash Sanctuary 

5
th
 grade students & above are invited to attend adult T’fillah 

10:00 a.m.  Family T’fillah Service.  Open to all ages, kid friendly, in the    

  Goodman Chapel. **Ages 2-Pre K program and supervised childcare   

  in the Rabbi Avi Levine Religious School, Room 1 

4:00 p.m. Taschlich – Outdoor Creative Service – Eisenhower Lake 

 

EREV YOM KIPPUR - KOL NIDRE – Tuesday, October 8, 2019  

7:00 p.m.   T’fillah in the Nash Sanctuary 

 

YOM KIPPUR DAY – Wednesday, October 9, 2019  

10:00 a.m.  Adult T’fillah in the Nash Sanctuary 

5
th
 grade students and above are invited to attend adult T’fillah 

10:00 a.m.  Family T’fillah Service.  Open to all ages, kid friendly, in the    

  Goodman Chapel. **Ages 2-Pre K program and supervised childcare   

  in the Rabbi Avi Levine Religious School, Room 1 

1:30 - 2:30 p.m. Study Session with Rabbi Bentley 

3:30 p.m.  Afternoon T’fillah in the Nash Sanctuary 

5:00 pm  Yizkor 
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President’s Message 

 
 

Temple Sinai 1.0 began with the dedication of the 
Temple Sinai building on March 2, 2001. Many     
meaningful Shabbat and High Holy Day services, Bar 
and Bat Mitzvahs, Confirmations and sadly memorials 
would take place in Temple Sinai’s new house of Wor-
ship. 
 
Temple Sinai 2.0 began on Sunday, October 25, 2015 
when Beatrice Eslamboly, President, and Reesa Manning, Board Member, pre-
sented a plan for individuals to invest in a 5 year note to be used to refinance 
the mortgage on the Temple Sinai Property through an LLC referred to as Sem-
ble. By April 2016, enough funds were invested to refinance the mortgage. 
 
Temple Sinai 3.0 begins Friday, August 30, 2019. The sale of the 4.25 acre 
property and preschool building closed escrow. Funds have been wired to  
Semble to pay all Semble investors, or in the case of IRA investments, the IRA’s 
will be moved back to the originating IRA’s.  When Semble receives the funds 
and paperwork, they anticipate completing the distribution to investors by     
September 15, 2019. 
 
To the 68 individuals or couples who supported Temple Sinai 2.0, our gratitude 
will never cease. Special thanks goes to Burt Kaplan, may his memory be a 
blessing. His bequests to Temple Sinai were instrumental in having the funds to 
pay Semble. Long time member, Rick Stein, financial manager and trustee of 
the Kaplan estate was very helpful in getting the funds released to Temple Sinai. 
 
Now that we are getting our financial house in order, lets all move on to the    
reasons Temple Sinai exists:  
 
A temple that embraces members and guests alike, providing a safe haven and 
a vibrant venue for Jewish religious, educational, cultural and social programs.  
 
Thanks for your support. 

Bob Glast, President 
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 High Holidays 5780  

 

 

Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur are just around the corner. It is customary the 

month before the New Year, the Hebrew month of Elul, to evaluate the previous year 

from both a personal and communal perspective. It has been a trying year for Jewish 

communities throughout the world, especially in the US, and Israel. Jew-hatred has 

reached levels never seen before. Unprecedented attacks have occurred in Pittsburgh 

and Poway. With the violence in Israel escalating at an alarming pace,  anti-Israel, 

Jew-hatred rhetoric is also on the rise. Members of the US congress who seek to    

divide US Jewry use Israel as the wedge. We must not let this stand. We are too small 

a people to allow rhetoric to destroy us from white-supremacists, and those who use 

Israel and BDS as an expression of their hatred for our people. 

 

The Coachella Valley has a small, yet vibrant Jewish community that represents a microcosm of worldwide 

Jewry with similar challenges. We are not immune to the issues facing our people as a whole. We have had to 

take steps in our community to secure our facilities and educate our staff and congregation to keep us safe and 

secure. Education and having respectful dialogue is also essential in keeping us united. 

 

During this period, as we look inward for solutions to our problems, we need to engage with those we disagree 

with outwardly.  This is a form of Teshuvah, repentance. The Jewish people, as founders of monotheism, 

brought a moral code into the world with the Ten Commandments. Much of modern civil law finds its roots in 

the pages of the Talmud. We are people who see God’s hand in history, a people who stand at the forefront in 

the fight for social justice and the cause of freedom and equality. These are the tools we have in hand to 

change today's narrative of division and hate. 

 

We are no better than our fellow human beings; each individual is unique. We are an ancient people who con-

tinue to see the miracles of creation in science and human creativity. As we look toward the Jewish New Year, 

we must follow the examples of the previous generations who built this community. Temple Sinai is an oasis 

with the only religious school and adult education program in the valley. It is here we have the opportunity to 

strengthen ourselves and our young people for whatever the future may bring.  We are a family who truly 

cares for one another. I encourage all of us to look inward this year and think about what more can be done for 

our people, our family, and our community. Let us be inspired to work to leave our legacy for the next genera-

tion. 

 

May you all be inscribed in the Book of Life 

 

Shana Tova,  

 

Rabbi Andrew Bentley 

Rabbi Andrew 

Bentley 
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L’Shana Tova!  My second  High Holy Days at Temple Sinai, I am very grateful 

to have been given the opportunity to work here and share the Holidays and 

festivals with this wonderful congregation.  As is the case with all congrega-

tions, the preparations required to make sure that the Rosh Hashanah and 

Yom Kippur services meet the expectations of the congregation takes a great 

deal of planning and plan execution from all the staff and a full cadre of     

dedicated volunteers.  This year the office volunteers have been extraordi-

nary in their assistance.  A tremendous thank you to: Terrie Turner, Micki 

Greenspan, Nancy Singer, Judy Weissman and Fred Fabricant.  Additionally, 

Lynn Zaifert has been a force for change in our Judaica shop and has been in 

the shop regularly throughout the summer.  She has many new items lined up for the holidays and looks  

forward to being of service to you.  We have added a small display case in the lobby to familiarize all who 

visit with the diversity of items we carry.  To the best of my knowledge we are the largest Judaica shop in 

the Coachella Valley.  If you can’t stop by during the “normal” hours, Lynn will plan to meet you at your   

convenience to assist with your needs.    

We just completed putting together the adult education schedule for the coming year and there are going to 

be some very exciting classes in the offing.  Desert Cities Bridge meets here Tuesday through Saturday      

during the season, and Scott Magged is offering a special package of 12 games for $100.00, which has really 

helped to grow his program.  The Yiddish club will reconvene beginning in December.  The Book Club begins 

in September.  Mah Jongg will reconvene after the High Holy days.  Dinner and Movie starts up on Septem-

ber 12th.  Things are approaching the fevered pitch of our winter “season” and this promises to be an        

especially fabulous and fun year. 

Our religious school has had a new coat of paint, and Arava Talve has been working with the teachers to 

bring the very best in Jewish education to our youngsters.   

On the last Sunday in October, our confirmation class will participate in the Palm Desert Golf Cart parade, so 

save the date and plan on attending this long-standing valley tradition. 

 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS: 

Steve Damashek and his daughter Alice, who will begin her training for Bat Mitzvah this year 

Richard & Ilene Harris  

Temple Manager Toni Robinson 
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Birthdays 

Fran Lubens 

Carol Leibowitz 

Roy Leibowitz 

Bea Eslamboly 

Gary Levin 

Eric Presser 

Amy Lond 

Curtis Hough 

Gordon Poster 

Barbara Cassuto 

Barry Fisher 

Jane Krubiner 

Anniversaries 

Len & Nancy Foster 

John & Debra Trudeau 

Jerrold & Ruth Newman 

Gary & Elizabeth Kreger 

James & Ann Loeb 

Raymond & Sharyn McKee 

Stanley & Barbara Jacobs 

David & Robin Marguleas 

 

Alissa Marshall 

Irving Sachs 

Judy Egendorf 

Norma Jacobson 

Arthur Shorr 

Paul Stone 

Donald Vann 

Patricia Levy 

JoAnn Kocen 

Marvin Anzel 

Diana McGinity 

Wendy Monaco 

Keep an eye out for the Temple 

Sinai float in the Palm Desert 

Golf Cart Parade this year- 

Sunday, October 27, 2019 

 

Designed and decorated by 

the students of the Rabbi Avi 

Levine Religious School!  

Many thanks to Bob Glast for 

bravely loaning your cart! 
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ZIMRA 

Shabbat 
September 20 

Join us for a fabulous dinner in the Samson Social Hall at 6:45 P.M.,   

immediately following services at 5:30 p.m. 

 

RSVP BY  TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 17, SO THAT WE HAVE A GOOD HEAD 
COUNT FOR THE FOOD—Thanks 

 

Register and prepay below:  $20.00 per person for members 

     $30.00 per person for non-members 

 

Name(s)_____________________________________________________ 

 

Number in party_________Pay by Check___________________________ 

 

Credit Card #_________________________________________________ 

 

Expiration:____________                                  CCV________________ 

 

Name on Card:_______________________________________________ 

 

Email_______________________________________________________ 

 

Address_____________________________________________________ 

 

Wish to be seated with:_________________________________________ 
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September 20, 2019 

ZIMRAH DINNER MENU 

 
Pasta Bar—Build Your Own Entrée 

Salad 

TOSSED GREENS, CHERRY TOMATOES, CROUTONS, CUCUMBERS, BERMUDA ONIONS AND 

PICKLES.  1000 ISLAND DRESSING 

Pasta Choices 

FETTUCCINI, ANGEL HAIR, GLUTEN FREE PASTA 

Sauce Choices 

ALFREDO, MARINARA, PESTO 

Assorted Toppings 

TOMATO, ONIONS, PEPPERS, MUSHROOMS, SPINACH, ZUCCHINI, PEAS,        

SCALLIONS, CAPERS 

Plus the Following 

IMPOSSIBLE (VEGETARIAN) MEATBALLS, GARLIC BREAD, PARMESAN CHEESE 

Dessert Buffet 

FRESH FRUIT, MINI APPLE PIE, SPUMONI 
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 Ben Zoma says: Who is wise? He who learns from every person.   

—Pirkei Avot 4:1 

  

Beginning a new year of school always reminds me that the more we know, the 

more there is to learn.  Life-long Jewish learning is an important part of our com-

munity and is an inspiration to all that enter our Shul.  Our Rabbi Avi Levine   

Religious school begins on September 10th  for 4th through 7th graders, and on 

September 15th for K through Confirmation.  We have a wonderful team of   

teachers and support staff, and we have been busy this summer creating a        

supportive learning environment for our students.  On our first Sunday, when the 

students arrive, parents will be asked to stay for our opening program in the   

sanctuary, and to then escort their children to their classrooms. We’re proud of the children’s classrooms and 

we want the parents to see the work that has been done to update them.  Later in the school year, each class will 

have a mishpachah (family) program where students and parents will learn together in their child’s class-

room.  Be sure to check the “Beit Sefer News” published every Sunday during the schoolyear for upcoming 

events! 

  

The philosophy of our school is to create community among the students and to give them the tools they need to 

feel comfortable and knowledgeable in any Shul they travel to.  This means making lifelong friends and becom-

ing literate in Jewish worship and prayer.   Every Sunday at 11:30 AM, there will be a prayer service led by our 

madrichim (student helpers) and Kitah Zayin class. This is a “learner’s minyan” and is open to the entire      

congregation.  Please feel free to join our youth in prayer and song.  It’s a wonderful intergenerational           

opportunity and also a time to practice our liturgy.  Hope to see you there!   

  

Arava 

Arava Talve, Principal 

Introduction to Judaism is an engaging multi-session course for anyone interested 

in exploring Jewish life through a Reform lens. 

Open to all, this course is perfect for interfaith couples, those raising Jewish children,    

spiritual seekers, individuals considering conversion, and Jews who want a meaningful 

adult Jewish learning experience. 

Topics include holidays, life cycle celebrations, theology and core beliefs, Hebrew, prayer, 

the Bible and other sacred texts, history, anti-Semitism and the Holocaust, Israel, the 

American Jewish experience, and the tapestry of the Jewish people today. 

 This class will meet twice a month on Tuesdays at noon in the Temple Sinai Chapel beginning   

October 23rd.   

Cost to members is free 

non-members $72 

Please call Temple office to register 

http://www.ncejudaism.org/
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    Adult B’nai Mitzvah  
A two-year group study program for those who have not had the opportunity to 

have a bar or bat mitzvah. 

Wednesdays at 1:15, beginning in October  

Learn Conversational Hebrew 
 מה נשמה? שלום

 בקר טוב!

Tuesday Afternoons, 1—2 PM, beginning October 22 

$36.00 Members—$72.00 Non-Members 

Registration Required 

 

TODAY’S ISSUES THROUGH 
THE LENS OF JEWISH ETHICS 

With  

Rabbi Andrew Bentley 
Wednesdays at 12:00 
BRING YOUR LUNCH 

Free to Members 
$72 for Non-members 

TEN PATHS TO GOD 
Guiding Jews to meaningful 
answer to life’s fundamental 

questions—Based on the 
teachings of Rabbi Jonathan 

Sacks. 
Tuesdays at 1:00 PM 

Free to Members 
$72 for Non-members 

TORAH STUDY WITH RABBI 

BENTLEY 

Experience the cycle of    

Torah every Shabbat    

morning with our resident 

Torah Scholar. 
 

Every Shabbat morning in  

“the cave”. 

 

$360.00 

Over 2 years 
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GENEROUS DONATIONS 
GENERAL FUND 

BIRTHDAY 
Jessica Hillier-Davidson 
By: Linda Jacobs 
       Nancy Pierce 
       Stephanie Ross 
 

Bob and Picce Glast 
By: Linda Jacobs 
 

Nancy Singer 
By: Rena Magged 
       Sabina Weil 
 

GET WELL 
 

Gail Jacobs 
By: Marvin and Stephanie Anzel 
 

YAHZREIT 
 

Henry Fox 
By: Lillian Fox 
Israel Rabinowitz 
By: Gilda Gold 
Max Moses 
By: Jerry Moses 
Reva Wayne 
Lee Weiss Leeds 
By: Stan Horowitz 
Rhoda Epstein 
By: Stanley Epstein 
Etta Kramer 
By: Gordon Kramer 
Bertha Shkolnick 
By: Ron and Renee Partelow 
Harvey Magged 
By: Rena Magged 
Ivy Pregozen 
By: Herb Pregozen 
Carlos Garcia 
By: Alicia Rodriguez 
 

TZEDAKAH 
 

Ann and Glynn Miller, Conratulations on 
the birth of your granddaughter 
By: Nancy and Arthur Shorr 
 

MEMORIAL 
 

Hal Solomon 
Chuck Mitchell 
By: Micki “Mickalena” Greenspan 
Dale Cowle 
By: Nancy and Arthur Shorr 
       Lee and Barbara Bearmon 
       Ron and Renee Partelow 
       David Goldberg 
       Elaine Kravitz 
       Carole and Jerry Corngold 
       Rena Magged 
       Reesa Manning 

 
Paula Allan 
By: Fred Fabricant 
       Marvin and Stephanie Anzel 
       Jack and Mitzie Olshansky 
       Gordon and Eve Kramer 
       Elaine Kravitz 
       Nancy and Arthur Shorr 
       Glynne and Ann Miller 
       Adrienne Hirschfeld 
       Rodney C. Hill 
       Jackie Elgart 
       Larry and Ed Sogolow 
       Rena Magged 
       Marion Hochstadter and Irving Sachs 
       Reesa Manning 
 

RABBI AVI LEVINE RELIGIOUS 
SCHOOL FUND 
 

YAHRZEIT 
 

Nathaniel Singer 
Ronald Singer 
Edie Wasserman 
By: Nancy Singer 
William Weiner 
By: Flo Medove 
Jeanette Berman 
By: Brenda Berman 
 

CONGRATULATIONS 
 

Arava Talve, on the birth of your two 
grandsons 
By: Jack and Mitzie Olshansky 
 

GET WELL 
 

Nancy Pierce 
By: Stephanie Ross 
       Jessica Hillier-Davidson 
       Linda Jacobs 
 

THANK YOU 
 

Arava Talve, for my Aliyah and  participa-
tion in the Shabbat  morning service 
By: Stephanie and Paul Ross 
 

BIRTHDAY 
 

Nancy Singer 
By: Sandy Hertz 
 

MEMORIAL 
 

Dale Cowle 
By: Nancy Singer 
       Jack and Mitzie Olshansky 
Paula Allan 
By: Gary M. Levin 
 

TZEDAKAH 

Todah to Dr. Michael Sanford on the bris 
of my grandson James Thomas Hill 
By: Arava Talve 

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
 

YAHRZEIT 
 

Hyman Weinstein 
By: Harold and Lee Weinstein 
Rhoda Epstein 
By: Michelle Hoffman 
Margaret McKay 
By: Betsy Kreger 
Elaine L. Sachs 
By: Stephanie Ross 
Leon Goldberg 
By: David Goldberg 
William H. Fox 
By: Lillian Fox 
 

IN HONOR OF 
 

Sandy Schachter 
By: Dr. Paul and Stephanie Ross 
Nesa Bland, an inspirational teacher 
By: Jerry Solomon 
 

MEMORIAL 
 

Dale Cowle 
By: Stephanie and Paul Ross 
Paula Allan 
By: Charlotte Burkolz 
       Carol Woodward 
       Sandy Weisenberg 
       Lynn and Michael Zaifert 
       Ron and Renee Partelow 
       Stephanie and Paul Ross 
       Gail and Saul Jacobs 
 

WOMEN OF SINAI 
 

BIRTHDAY 
 

Nancy Singer 
By: Elaine Grabel 
       Lee Swartz 
       Reesa Manning 
 

MITZVAH FOOD BANK FUND 
 

TZEDAKAH 
 

P. Anthony Garlock 
 

MEMORIAL 
 

Paula Allan 
By: Kevin Giser 
By: Debra Brand 
 

SAMSON ZIMRA FUND 
 

YAHRZEIT 
 

Michael Rudetsky 
By: Gloria and Ed Rudetsky 
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A BIG THANK YOU TO THE FOOD BANK CREW                From Marvin Paul 

Kudos to the Temple Sinai food bank crew.  I am proud to have a dedicated group who are at 

Find Food Bank every Tuesday morning at 7 A.M.  Not only do we pack and distribute 150 

bags of much-needed food, these very dependable friends have just made a significant dona-

tion of their own funds for the purchase of two carts for Temple Sinai.  These carts are very 

important for our maintenance people who contribute to setting up for events like Friday 

night onegs, and all of our social functions.  This will help to save them time, and to be better 

able to serve our congregation.  It should serve as a reminder to all that giving your time and     

donations is not only appreciated, but that being a volunteer will bring you a good feeling that 

someone who needs assistance will be thankful that YOU CARE. 

Please “step up and tell us to count you in”.  There are so many  opportunities to participate.  

Every day of every week, and 52 weeks of the year, someone, some-

where needs YOUR HELP!  Please call the temple office if you are 

able to give of your time—760-568-9699.  

To my generous crew: Neil, Janet, Marc, Ken, Norm, Linda, Jim,     

Michael, Allisha, Ruben, Fran, Dennis, and Gail & Saul.  I could not 

do this without your support.   

 MITZVAH MATTERS                                              By Gail Jacobs                                                                 

High Holy Days Food Drive     

  

Were you here for our first High Holiday Food Drive in 1993?  There are still some of us around!  Well, we’re 
doing it again! And this year Elaine Eldred has agreed to be in charge again!! Todah rabah Elaine! 
 

 As we approach Rosh Hashanah and the year 5780,  we  need your help as we  plan  our TWENTY-SEVENTH  
High Holiday Food Drive.  Take home an empty bag on Rosh Hashanah and bring a full bag or two back by 
Yom Kippur.  Take your kids to the market and give them an opportunity to fulfill the Mitzvah of "tikkun 
olam" - repairing the world.  Your contribution will help us continue to feed our needy neighbors.  We also 
welcome checks! We need teenagers' help on the truck.  Let Arava know if you can help us this year. 

  

Your continued help allows us to reach out to hundreds of people.   Each month we deliver to almost 500 
families and more than 800 individuals!  Be sure to make those bags heavy! 
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Mah Jongg 

Begins October 23 

Wednesdays from 

4—6 in the chapel. 

$5.00 per week 

 

Yiddish Club- 

Will be back to schmoozing in      

December 

Hands-On Hebrew Letters With Nesa  
 

February-only miniseries explores 
Jewish Lore and mythology in        

Hebrew letters. 
Take-home finished projects with 

each class 
(Small Materials Fee) 
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Mazal Tov to Fran Lubens, who has had a most joyous summer! 

 

On June 20, she welcomed her 5th great grandchild, Miko Ori.  He 

joins his older brother Liev, and sister Ruth.  Proud parents are   

Rebecca Lubens and Matt Melamed.   

 

Then on July 28, grandson Micah Lubens married Cara Baldari in 

Philadelphia, PA.  The two met while teaching Sunday School in 

their Washington, D.C. temple, and the rabbi of their congregation 

performed the wedding ceremony. 

May Your New Year Be Filled With 
Peace and Joy 

Anne & Glynne Miller Kathy Kapler 
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Join us for a sweet treat to raise funds for the         

Rabbi Avi Levine Religious School! 

Sunday, October 20, from 12:30 PM to 7:30 PM 

Bring in this flyer or mention Temple Sinai, and 20% of 

the proceeds go to the Religious School 

 

Holey Scoops Ice Cream 

74600 Hwy 11, Palm Desert  

(At Deep Canyon in the Albertson’s Center) 

Bring your friends! 
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SAVE THE DATE 

Saturday, December 14, 2019 

10:00 AM 

Help us celebrate our B’not Mitzvah 

Jessica Davidson 

Linda Jacobs 

Nancy Pierce 

Stephanie Ross 

In lieu of gifts, please fund the wish list for the Rabbi Avi Levine Religious 

School.  Any size donation is appreciated. 
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Women of Sinai 
 
Thank you to all who have sent in dues payments for the 
new year.  We are gratified to see so many renewal and new 
members.  If you haven't sent your dues yet, we want 
YOU!!!!!  Please send your checks payable to Women of Sinai 
to the Temple office.  Dues are our biggest source of revenue 
and are only $36 for the whole year...............or $72 if you'd 
like to be a Silver member for which we will give you a raffle 
ticket at each general meeting and our special thanks.  
Please remember that our goal is to raise revenue to make a 
donation of $10,000 to the Rabbi Avi Levine Religious 
School. 

 
Our first meeting of the new year is on Monday, September 23 at 12 noon, 
with doors opening at 11:30 for socialization.  Our speaker will be Temple 
President Bob Glast who will share with us the exciting changes in process 
and planned for the next year.  Men are more than welcome to come too.  
Please see the next page in this Shofar for the flyer. 
 
Looking ahead, we will skip the month of October due to so many Jewish 
holidays falling in that month this year.  Our next general meeting will be in 
November but the date is not confirmed yet.  Details to come when they are 
finalized. 
 
WE NEED YOUR HELP!  We are planning to put together a Recipe Book and 
need your recipes.  Many of us  no longer cook, but we likely have old family 
recipes, new recipes you've found, etc.  These are  urgently needed.  Please 
send them to nancyshorr@gmail.com as soon as possible.  We'd like to have 
the Recipe Books ready for you to buy and give as Hanukkah gifts. 
 
I and our Board wish you a L'Shana Tovah, a happy and healthy new year.  I 
look forward to seeing you at services and at our general meeting on the 
23rd. 

Nancy Singer, President, 

Women of Sinai 
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Women of Sinai Invite Women and Men to Attend 

State of Our Congregation 
Presented By 

Temple Sinai President Bob Glast 

Monday, September 23, 12:00—2:00 PM at the Temple 

Come and hear about the exciting changes that will enhance your    

membership experience! 

Bob Glast has been a Temple Sinai member for 10 years, the last four years as a member of 

the Board of Trustees, Membership Chair for three years, and is now President. 

September 23 luncheon reservation deadline is Wednesday, September 18.  Cost is $30.00 for dues-paying 

and complimentary members of Women of Sinai, and $35.00 for all others. 

Make checks payable to Women of Sinai, 73251 Hovley Lane West, Palm Desert, CA  92260.  Or call the    

temple — 760-568-9699. 

Name_____________________________________  Phone _______________________________________ 

Address ________________________________________________________________________________ 

Amount Enclosed $____________ 

Number of Vegetarian Entrees _____ 

Please list names of your guests on the back of this sheet. 
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Temple Sinai Brotherhood Presents: 
 

Speaker Michael Lella 
Introducing 

Beneath a Scarlet Sky 
 

Michael Lella will be speaking about his father, Pino, who 
risks not only his life but his soul and his family relationships 

in the last two years of WW II in Italy.  In this fictionalized    
account of Pino’s quest, written by Mark Sullivan, we learn of 

his heroic acts, escorting Jews over the mountains to           
Switzerland, and later, gathering intelligence for the              

Resistance.   

(Book is available on Amazon.com) 

Save the date! 

Thursday, November 14 

Temple Sinai 
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DINNER 

And A 

MOVIE 
Temple Sinai Brotherhood presents: 

“Operation Finale” starring Ben Kingsley 

Join us on Thursday, September 12.   

Deli dinner from Sherman’s Deli at 5:30, Movie at 6:00 

$15.00 Per Person 
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A Big Thank-You to Tom Hernandez and Crew  

for making the temple look so good for the new year!        

Gary M. Levin 

A Joyous New Year to Family and 

Friends 

Hannah and Jerry Solomon 
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BREAK THE FAST WITH THE   
TEMPLE SINAI COMMUNITY 

With a Dairy Buffet 

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 9, 2019/5780 

**By Reservation Only** 

 

 

 

 
Immediately Following the Ne’ilah Service in the Samson Social Hall 

For more information, call the temple office: 760-568-9699 

Please Make Your Reservation by Friday, October 4 

     Number                                                                                                       Members      Non-Mem          Totals 

 

 

 

                                         Children 6 and under are FREE 

Name _____________________________________________________________ 

Billing Address______________________________________________________ 

Credit Card Number__________________________________________________ 

Expiration Date _____________ Code _____________ Check # _______________ 

Name on Card if Different _____________________________________________ 

 

 

 

Adults 

Children 7 to 12 

$36 

$15 

$42 

$20 

$ 

$ 

$ 
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TEMPLE SINAI JUDAICA SHOP 

Cards, Gifts, and Judaica for all Seasons 

Hours by appointment in the 

summer: 

760-568-9699 

Jacqueline Drucker 

May Your New Year Be Filled 
With Peace and Joy 

Beatrice, Megan, and 

Ethan Eslamboly 
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MEMBERSHIP 

OPEN  
HOUSE 
AND RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 

REGISTRATION 

Sunday, September 8 

From 10:30 AM to 12:30 PM 

Light refreshments will be served 

73251 Hovley Lane West, Palm Desert, CA  92260 

Learn all about: 

Rabbi Avi Levine          
Religious School 

Adult Education  

Adult B’nai Mitzvah 

Women of Sinai 

Brotherhood 

Chavurah 

Volunteer           

TEMPLE SINAI 

Where the Jewish      

Community Comes Home 
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A Joyous New Year to Family and 

Friends 

Mitzie and Jack Olshansky Nancy Singer 

Elaine Kravitz 

Warmest Wishes for a Joyous 

New Year 

Fran Lubens and Family 
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Meets Tuesdays and Wednesdays during the summer at 1 PM in the Samson Social Hall 
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